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TO:  Montreal Exchange Approved Participants (APs) and Foreign Approved Participants (FAPs) 
 
FROM: Technical Help Desk 
 
SUBJECT:  LOPR VPN Access Interruption for November 3rd 2011. 
 
DATE: November 3rd, 2011 
 
 
Maintenance activities performed by our network team will impact the VPN availability between 8 PM and 3 AM, tonight 
November 3rd.  We therefore strongly recommended that no transmission via the VPN is done during that period.  The 
system will be available until 8 AM on the morning of November 4th, 2011, for the previous day’s position transmission. 
 
We apologize for the short delay in which we are getting this information out and for any inconvenience that this may 
cause. 
 
 
The Technical Help Desk 
 
Contact Information 
Please forward all questions or issues regarding access to the Production Environment to the MX Support Desk at 1-
877-588-8489 or samsupport@m-x.ca
 
We thank you for your cooperation. 
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